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Fremont Cemetery Trustees 

Meeting Minutes 

March 6, 2018 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Trustee Harms at 4:03 pm in the basement meeting room of the Fremont 

Town Hall.  This was seconded by Thomas.  Present were Cemetery Trustees Matthew Thomas, Steve Harms, 

Superintendent Bruce White and recording secretary Jeanne Nygren. 

 

Mr. Harms motioned to approve the minutes of the October 10, 2017 meeting as amended.  The motion was 

seconded by Thomas with unanimous favorable vote. 

 

Last week, the three applicants that applied for the Cemetery Sexton position for administrative work were 

interviewed by Carlson, Trustees Matthew Thomas and Richard Pinder and Bruce White.  Their recommendation 

is presented at tonight meeting for their formal recommendation to be brought before the Selectmen.  After 

discussion a recommendation to select and appoint Shawn Perreault to this position was made by Harms.  This 

was seconded by Thomas.  The vote was approved 2-0, and Bruce White also concurred with this decision.  This 

will be brought before the Selectmen at their March 8th Board meeting for final approval and to start the hiring 

paperwork required.  

 

The Trustees identified several of their projects for 2018 to include: 

• Write RPF to obtain pricing for spring and fall clean ups at both cemeteries. 

• RFP for part time laborer position posted. 

• Pursuing removal of wall at Leavitt Cemetery and obtaining pricing for this project and identify scope 

• Raising of stones that are necessary for Leavitt Cemetery (old section). 

• Consider improvements at Hoyt Currier Cemetery, if funds are available. 

• Possibility of seeking property to consider another cemetery in Fremont, and possibility of finding a 

resident that my donate such land for this purpose. 

 

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:55 pm was made by Thomas and seconded by Harms.  The vote was 

unanimous 2-0. 

 

Their next meeting will take place April 3, 2018 at 4:00 pm.            

     

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jeanne Nygren 

Recording Secretary 

 
 


